

WEEKLY REPORT

Week of May 20, 2024

Upcoming

 Memorial Day, Monday, May 27. City Hall will be closed Monday, May 27 in observance of Memorial Day. Trash/recycling/yard waste service will be delayed by one day this week for all Constable Sanitation customers.

City Clerk

• The May 27 City Council meeting has been canceled in observance of Memorial Day. Click here to view the cancellation notice.

Development Services

- The Planning and Zoning Commission and Parks and Recreation Board held a joint work session on Tuesday, May 21 to review the draft Raymore Blueprint 2045 Comprehensive Plan.
- GIS Coordinator Thomas Ehlinger and Development Services David Gress met with the ITS Department to review options for licensing with the City's GIS Program.
- Development Services
 Director David Gress, City
 Manager Jim Feuerborn and
 Mayor Kris Turnbow
 attended the
 groundbreaking ceremony
 for the Grant Park Villas
 project.







Economic Development

- Economic Development Director Jordan Lea attended Heartland Certified Public Manager Program presented by the University of Kansas Public Management Center.
- Economic Development Director Jordan Lea and Development Services Director David Gress attended the Raymore Chamber of Commerce monthly board meeting.
- Economic Development Director Jordan Lea and Development Services Director David Gress attended <u>Raymore Nutrition</u>'s ribbon cutting. Raymore Nutrition is located at 1292 W Foxwood Drive.

Emergency Management

- Emergency Management Director Tim Baldwin attended the Hazard Mitigation Plan Kickoff Meeting hosted by the Mid-America Regional Council. Presentations were shared by staff from FEMA, the State Emergency Management Agency, the National Weather Service and others.
- Emergency Management Director Tim Baldwin completed the inventory of emergency preparedness items located throughout Raymore, including at City Hall and other City facilities.

Human Resources

- Human Resources Director Shawn Aulgur attended the 2024 Mental Health KC Conference.
- Benefit Specialist Nathan Reed attended the LAGERS LEARN conference.
- Human Resources Director Shawn Aulgur attended a Publications Committee introduction meeting for PSHRA.

Parks & Recreation

- Parks maintenance prepped the sprayground at T.B. Hanna Station for the sprayground's opening during Memorial Weekend.
- Parks maintenance planted flower beds at City Hall and Hawk Ridge Park.
- Recreation Coordinator Cecilia Walther met with The Depot luxury apartments about potential sponsorship opportunities.



- Recreation Coordinator Cecilia Walther met with Camp Supervisors in preparation for the beginning of summer camp.
- Recreation Coordinator Cecilia Walther bought summer camp supplies and snacks.
- Parks and Recreation Director Nathan Musteen and Recreation Superintendent Todd Brennon attended the Heartland Certified Public Manager Program presented by the University of Kansas Public Management Center.
- The youth baseball and softball season began at Recreation Park and Memorial Park on Monday, May 20. 22 games were held at Recreation Park and 14 games were held at Memorial Park during the week of May 20.

Public Works Engineering

- Work has started on the FY 2024 Curb Program.
- A preconstruction meeting was held for the FY 2024 Street Preservation project.
- Bridge and stormwater work continues on Ward Road.

Operations and Maintenance

- 36 City Hall Work Orders
- 9 Driveway Inspections
- 3 Final ROW Inspections
- 97 Locates
- 25 Service Requests
- 2 Sewer Inspections
- 5 Sidewalk Inspections
- 2 Curb Inspections
- 5 Water Taps
- 6 Water Inspections
- Ordered salt
- Training for new hire
- Conducted interviews for seasonal positions
- Meter Activations/Meter Problems
- Station Redings
- Customer Service Bud
- Routine Mowing
- Sign Repairs/Replacements
- Sign Inventory
- Pothole Patching
- Rewired mower trailer to get the lights to work
- Celebrated National Public Works Weeks 5/19-5/25



- Roadside Mowing Equipment Maintenance Received and pushed salt into salt dome